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Memo

To:
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Jim Wheeler, City Manager
Date:

10/19/2015
Re:

City Manager’s Report 
1. Work Camp New England will be making another stop in Berlin.  Teens from youth groups from all over the country come to serve those in need in various locations throughout the North East by making home improvements for those in need.  
2. Public Works Citizens Academy was held Wednesday, October 14 and about 30 people were in attendance at the Public Works Garage.  They heard Public Works Director Mike Perreault talk about his department and the work that they do on pot holes, plow routes, sanitary sewer lines and other work.  Citizens got an overview of what the department is responsible for and was introduced to the department’s service request system.
The next “class” for the Citizens Academy is the Police Department to be held Wednesday October 21st at the Recreation Center.  It will include a tour of the Police Department.

3. The City opened bids for nine properties on Wednesday October 7.  Unfortunately only three properties sold; they were 801 Third Avenue, 49 Jasper Street and 67 Pershing Avenue.
There is a bid out to sell 99 Pine Island Avenue due October 22.
Demolition bids are out on 32 Corbin St., 108 High Street, 79 Seventh Street and 466 Burgess Street.  These bids are due October 22 and the work will be completed shortly thereafter.

4. Pike Industries is scheduled to complete paving on Cates Hill Road and other streets during the first week of November.
5. Attached is an email rom Dan Caouette of NHDOT.  Mr. Cauoette has informed the City that the final wearing course on Rte. 110 will be placed after the winter season.  Following the final wearing course, the project will be fully striped.  Most other works will be completed this Fall.
6. Recently, the Fire Department’s Engine 4 was taken out of service due to issue with the engine’s frame.  The department keep’s an older engine, engine 2 on standby as a backup piece of equipment.  Engine 4 will be able to be repaired and returned to service for a period of time, however, replacement of this 20 year old piece of equipment will become a priority in the near future.

7. On October 7, 2015 I was given a tour of the newly constructed wind farm on Jericho Mountain.  The towers, blades and generators include the most recent technology.  One of the newest features include small structures that are placed in specific locations on the blades that make power generation more efficient.
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